
From: Highways District Lead Officer  
Sent: Monday, August 19, 2024 3:28 AM 
To: Clerk | Whittingham Parish Council <clerk@whittinghamparishcouncil.org.uk> 
Subject: FW: 82513 RE: Cumeragh Lane and Bleasdale Road, Whittingham, Preston, Speed Humps 
and Junction Table (894.18857) 

  
Dear Mrs Buttle, 
  
Thank you for your further email dated 8 August, requesting further assessments of 
the bend at the junction of Whittingham Lane, Cumeragh Lane and Camforth Hall 
Lane. 
  
Our Road Safety Officers conducted an assessment and as a result of the 
investigation of the casualty and speed data for Whittingham Lane and Cumeragh 
Lane, we have prioritised the instalment of temporary signage. These signs help 
remind drivers to think about their speed. We will install these during the period of 
October to December 2024. We will erect these again during the period of April to 
June 2025, to maximise the effect of the message. 
  
Our Traffic Safety Senior Officer also inspected the location and concluded that as 
there is currently 'bend ahead' warning signs on both approaches to this bend, to pre 
warn all motorists of the approaching bend, that no further traffic calming measures 
would be considered at this time. 
  
Finally, it may be worth noting that residents may benefit from the use of the 
Lancashire Speed Toolkit.  The toolkit gives examples of how local residents can 
raise awareness of speeding and road safety issues in their local area and 
is available on the Lancashire Road Safety Partnership website.  If residents witness 
regular incidents of nuisance or dangerous driving, they can contact the police 
directly either by the non-emergency telephone number: 101, or on the Lancashire 
Constabulary 'Do It Online' webpage, with a record of the registration numbers of the 
vehicles. 
  
I hope this helps. 
  
Yours sincerely, 
  

Kerry Murdock (She/Her) 

Highways District Lead Officer 
Highways District Lead Team 

Highways Operations and Design 
Highways and Transport 
Lancashire County Council 
T: 0300 123 6780 

W: www.lancashire.gov.uk 
  

  
  
 

https://lancsroadsafety.co.uk/submit-concern/
https://doitonline.lancashire.police.uk/
http://www.lancashire.gov.uk/

